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 Fines and Traffic Law Working Group 

1. 
Meeting of members of the NLAF Fines and Traffic Law Working Group


The following organisations are represented on the working group.

· Aboriginal Legal Service NSW / ACT 
· CLCs 

· NSW Department Attorney General & Justice (DAGJ) 
· LawAccess NSW 

· Legal Aid NSW 

· Public Interest Advocacy Centre 

· Roads and Maritime Services (RMS)
· Shopfront 

· Salvos Legal 

The working group met on 8 May 2013 and plans to meet next in August 2013.
2.
Activities / outcomes


The objectives of the working group are set out in its Terms of Reference.  This report outlines the progress of the group towards achieving these objectives:
1. Work with Legal Aid NSW, ALS and DAGJ to promote participation in the Work and Development Orders (WDO) program to key stakeholders and clarify referral pathways between them.
Legal Aid NSW and ALS have recently conducted Fines Days in a number of locations around of RRR NSW, most recently in Bourke and Brewarrina as part of Law Week activities.
2.
Explore practical and workable options for licensing non-licensed drivers and re-licensing disqualified drivers.

Birth certificates and identify documents

One of the barriers to obtaining a driver's licence for Aboriginal people is that they often do not have identity documents such as birth certificates.

The working group convened a sub-committee  (comprising of representatives from NSW Births Deaths and Marriages, Department of Premier and Cabinet, CLCs and Legal Aid NSW) to consider developing a coordinated approach to the application and issue of birth certificates in Aboriginal communities in RRR NSW.  
The demand for birth certificates is very high in Aboriginal communities in remote NSW.  Over 300 applications for birth certificates were received at the recent Legal Information Days in Bourke and Brewarrina, referred to above.  

Members of the subcommittee identified that through the Driving and Licence Offences Project, the Aboriginal Services Division of the NSW Attorney General’s Division, DJAG, aims to provide a coordinated assessment, referral, information and support service for Aboriginal people attending court, in order to better address the high numbers of Aboriginal people within the criminal justice system for Traffic Offences and Regulatory Driving Offences. The working group has tried to engage with project officers responsible for this project to work together to address proof of identity issues.
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